Outlook 16A-5





[External] Reference: 16A-541(Nursing Education Programs)

From Theresa Tulaney <ttulaney@maryu.marywood.edu>

Date Fri 1/31/2025 9:35 AM

To ST, RegulatoryCounsel <RA-STRegulatoryCounsel@pa.gov>

1 attachment (118 KB)

PN Regs Public Comment- Tulaney.docx.pdf;

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the <u>Report Phishing button in Outlook.</u>

Hello, please see attached! Thank you Theresa

Theresa Tulaney, PhD, RN, GCNS
Associate Professor of Practice
Chair of Nursing, Respiratory Therapy, and Healthcare Administration
Director of Nursing
Marywood University
2300 Adams Ave.
Scranton, PA 18509
Phone: 570-348-6275



Department of Nursing | O'Neill Center for Healthy Families

January 31, 2025

RE: 16A-541(Nursing Education Programs)

Dear Ms. Schulder,

I am writing in reference to the proposed regulatory requirements for students entering a PN program to have completed two maths and two physical science courses.

In our BSN program we have admitted a number of students who have used an LPN program as a stepping stone in preparation for becoming an RN. I am concerned that this added barrier will impact enrollment in PN programs and subsequently BSN programs and have a negative effect on the nursing workforce. Many of these students are using a PN program because of financial reasons, life circumstances, or to refine their academic abilities before entering an RN program. Adding additional requirements would place an undue burden on many of these students.

If you have any questions feel free to contact me at 570-348-6275 or by email at <u>ttulaney@marywood.edu</u>.

Sincerely,

Dr. Theresa Tulaney Director of Nursing

Theresa Tulaney

Chair of Nursing, Respiratory Therapy, and Healthcare Administration

Marywood University